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The development of effective, economical programs for the proper management of post- 
consumer paint is in the best interests of the public and the paint and coatings industry. 

The purpose of this protocol is to offer several options for achieving cost-effective, environmentally 
friendly results.

Three major levels or types of household hazardous waste (HHW) programs have been iden-
tified: permanent site collection; day or event collection; and those which feature no collection 
efforts but rely instead on other methods to manage household hazardous waste. The protocol 
proposes to offer a model to fit each of the three main categories.

Central to the success of any household hazardous waste program is the realization that leftover 
latex paint — which accounts for a significant percentage by volume of all wastes collected — 
need not be considered a hazardous waste.* 

It is important to emphasize the critical part to be played by the consumer in post-consumer 
paint management. Education of the consumer about the proper methods of managing leftover 
paint is of critical importance. To assist in this process, ACA’s “5 Point” Program, which has been 
endorsed throughout the country, can serve as a consumer education model. The “5 Point” Pro-
gram is contained at Appendix A. ACA also has the “5 Point” Program brochures available at 
www.paint.org as well as this document and the “Guidance Manual for Paint Reuse Programs.”

The American Coatings Association is a voluntary, nonprofit trade association representing some 
400 paint and coatings manufacturers, raw materials suppliers and distributors. ACA would like to 
thank its members on the Post-Consumer Paint Management Steering Committee of the Archi-
tectural Coatings Committee for contributing much time and expertise in the development of this 
protocol.

The information contained in this document is believed to be reliable and accurate; however, 
neither the American Coatings Association nor the authors can assume any liability for actions 
taken or reliance on information contained herein. This protocol is a guidance document only, and 
no warranty, guarantee or representation is made by ACA as to the correctness or adequacy of any 
information or recommendation contained herein. This protocol should not be considered legal 
advice, and legal counsel should be consulted to answer specific legal questions regarding applica-
tion of the law to you or to your organization.

* Recent study results by DynCorp Environmental Health and Safety Services demon-
strated that latex paint products tested in accordance with federal Environmental Protection 
Agency-sanctioned testing procedures and protocols, “would not be considered a ‘hazardous 
waste.’” For details, please see Appendix B.
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